
Presidential Message
Patrick T. Johnson, D.M.D.

I am extremely honored to begin my term 
as President of the Florida Association of 
Periodontists just as we come to the close of 

another banner year for both our state and national organizations.  
As I have risen through the chairs, I have been fortunate to be able 
to serve with incredibly talented and hard-working executive council 
members, not to mention, one of the most capable and effective 
executive directors on the planet, our very own Marlinda Fulton.   Not 
only that, I have been able to serve alongside my good friend and 
colleague, Dr. Oscar Morejon.   For those who may not know, Oscar 
and I have been friends since serving together as co-residents at the 
University of Florida in the early ‘90s.   We were both very fortunate 
to have been graciously taught and mentored by some you in this 
room, including the likes of Drs. Alan Fetner, Greg Oxford, and Stu 
Feldman along with numerous others ~ I could probably go on and 
on.   Since then, Oscar and I have continued many of our educational 
endeavors together by attending courses and meetings throughout the 
country.  Oscar has been a great example to me when it comes to 
taking initiative and becoming involved in organized dentistry.   He is 
a social and outgoing person and he has a remarkable ability to connect 
and network with people for a common cause.  He was responsible for 
convincing me to accept my appointment to the executive council, 
despite my lack of political ambition.  Most assuredly, he will be a 
hard act to follow.  

I want to assure everyone that the Florida Association of Periodontists 
will continue its quest to remain actively involved in the ever-changing 
political landscape of our profession.   It is abundantly clear that to 
protect our patients as well as our own autonomy, we will all need to 
be present and actively engaged at all levels, local, state, and national, 
in order to thwart off the continual attacks on our profession.  Please 
don’t interpret this to just pertain to periodontal societies.  In fact, 
there is a pending bylaws change at the AAP level to no longer require 
membership in the ADA to be a member of the AAP.   The AAP will, 
however, continue to recommend membership in the ADA as do I.  
Let me stress to everyone how import it is to have a seat at the table.  I 
share with you the frustrations that sometimes may arise between our 
general dental colleagues, dental specialists, or other dental auxiliaries’ 
interests with our own agenda.  If you are not there, how can we be 
part of the solution?  We may not win every battle, but we can certainly 
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Perio Program Updates
nOvA SOUTHeASTern UniverSiTy

We are glad to welcome our four new residents starting July 
2018. Dr. Mohammed Al Rubaie (Baghdad University), Dr. 
Eric Jimenez (University of Puerto Rico), Dr. Jason Wong (Tufts 
University), and Dr. Luanna Zambrana (University of Puerto 
Rico). 

We are pleased to report the hire of a full-time faculty member, 
Dr. Liana Basceanu-Sarbu. Dr Basceanu-Sarbu is joining after a 
successful career in her private practice in New Jersey. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Theofilos Koutouzis DDS, MS
Graduate Program Director and Associate Professor 
Department of Periodontology

UniverSiTy OF FLOriDA

We are glad to report that our senior residents, Drs. Christian 
Alvarez, Camille Medina, and Gabriela Vila successfully 
presented at the last FAP Meeting. We have also accepted four 
applicants during our last application cycle. Domenic DiGioia 
(NOVA and 2017 recipient of the FAP Outstanding Student 
Award), Ross Hauer (UF), Juliana Sanderberg (NOVA), and 
Erick Di Matteo (Venezuela). We look forward to welcoming 
these four new residents in July. Our residents recently attended 
the SAP Winter Meeting, as well as the Annual AO meeting 
in Los Angeles. Our residents will also be attending the AAP 
Meeting in Vancouver, as well as presenting posters.
 
rodrigo neiva, D.D.S., M.S.
Diplomate, American Board of Periodontology
Diplomate, International Congress of Oral Implantologists
Director, University of Florida Center for Advanced 
Periodontology
Graduate Program Director & Clinical Professor- Department 
of Periodontology
University of Florida - College of Dentistry

vOTe in AAP eLeCTiOn
FAP Members – don’t forget to 
vote! Florida AAP members have a 
reputation for voting during AAP 
elections which helps us to maintain 
our influence with leadership of the 
Academy.  Voting will occur June 
1-June 31.    

mailto:fap@tampabay.rr.com
mailto:drstilley@gmail.com
mailto:walt@tallahasseeperio.com
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Florida Board of Dentistry report
Submitted by Dr. Oscar Morejon

The following FAP members attended the Florida Board of Dentistry (BOD) on February 16, 2018 in Gainesville: Dr. Gary Altschuler, 
Jim Antoon, Chris Berdy, and Oscar Morejon.

Dr. Charlie Cobb gave a presentation opposing the use of lasers 
in periodontal therapy. The Board defeated the proposal on 
the use of lasers by hygienists in periodontal therapy. The only 
members voting for the proposal were Dr. Fatmi, Ms. Cabanzon, 
and Mr. Andrade. There was much discussion on this issue. Drs. 
Gary Altschuler, Jim Antoon, Christian Berdy, Don Ilkka, and 
Tom Bowers testified in opposition.

Rules discussion included: the BOD Executive Director, Jennifer 
Wenhold, sharing that the Department of Health is working on a 
general application for all professions to gather the standardized 
background information, the BOD approving the language 
stating if you have a teaching permit you are exempt from the 
CE requirements (there are still mandatory courses such as CPR 
required), the BOD also approved  language stating a dentist 
and hygienist can only receive up to 6 hours (as opposed to 7) 
for pro bono service. 

The Florida Academy of Pediatric Dentistry requested the Board 
create a list of approved programs that comply with the training 
requirements necessary to get a pediatric conscious sedation 

permit. The Board stated the rule language is clear on what needs 
to be in such training program and it would not be compiling 
a list.

The BOD executive director reported all anesthesia inspectors 
have now been trained on tablets to ensure inspections are now 
more uniform.

The Board passed a motion to amend Rule 64B5-2.0144 to 
close this loophole and require a credentials check be done when 
an applicant applies to sit for the Florida Laws and Rules exam 
in addition to the licensure exam.  The Board also directed the 
BOD executive director that they would like the Department of 
Health to add language to its bill this Session that would specify 
a general supplemental dentistry program does not include 
a specialty program. The Florida Dental Association will be 
assisting with this effort.

Submitted by Dr. Oscar Morejon
To view the complete minutes of the meeting, go to:
http://floridasdentistry.gov/meeting-information/past-meetings/

FAP

leave our mark, and who knows, it just may influence the outcome of 
the next battle.

Recently, there have been several important matters pending before the 
Florida Board of Dentistry and the state legislature. The Florida Hygiene 
Association actively lobbied the BOD for a rule change to allow dental 
hygienists to utilize lasers as part of their regular armamentarium, 
regardless of the outcomes for the patient. Fortunately, extensive 
lobbying efforts by diligent FAP members and others helped prevent 
it from passing.  Also, efforts to pass a bill in the state legislature for 
allowing a dental therapist position to be added to the delivery model 
here in Florida, with what most of us would consider, very minimal 
educational requirements, have been unrelenting and will likely 
continue for some time to come.  

Despite the many challenges facing our specialty, I, like many of you, 
feel that this is one of the most exciting and enjoyable times to be 
practicing periodontics.  It seems with every year that goes by, we see 
new possibilities in our field.  These possibilities create the opportunity 
to expand our scope of practice by acquiring skills and the knowledge 
base to meet the changing times.  We are fortunate to have fine 
university periodontal residency programs, NOVA and UF, with stellar 

residents who graciously share their research findings as part of our 
annual winter meeting.  These programs also provide opportunities to 
develop relationships with graduate students that can lead to private 
practice opportunities, for which I have been a personal recipient.  

In the coming year, the FAP will continue to strive to provide our 
membership with excellent continuing educational opportunities at 
attractive venues, such as this past meeting featuring Dr. Jovanovic, 
that allows our members to interact and share ideas.  Hopefully, those 
who attended walked away feeling enriched and invigorated by the 
content of these programs.   Our next meeting, on August 10th-11th 
will feature Dr. Daniel Becker, who will be speaking on “Procedural 
Sedation in Dental Practice” on Friday and the main program on 
Saturday will feature Dr. Barry Levin, from Philadelphia, PA, who will 
be speaking on “Achieving Predictable Stability with Esthetic Dental 
Implant Therapy”.

I am looking forward to seeing you all there!  Thank you.

Patrick T. Johnson, D.M.D.

Presidential Message (cont’d)
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2018 Summer Meeting
Loews Portofino Bay Hotel at Universal Orlando®

Saturday, August 11, 2018
Dr. Barry Levin
Achieving Predictable Stability with Esthetic 
Dental Implant Therapy. Techniques for 
Periodontists to Enhance Outcomes and Build 
their Implant Practices.
9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.
5 CEUs

Dental implant therap y has been a major component of periodontal practices 
for over 2 decades. The unique post-graduate training in surgery,regeneration 
and knowledge of wound healing makes the periodontist best-suited for this 
discipline. Understanding of physiologic changes that occur after teeth are 
extracted has changed the way treatment is performed. Combining minimally-
invasive techniques with regenerative therapy can counter much of the negative 
dimensional changes that can lead to esthetic failures.

The use of allogeneic and xenograft biomaterials can negate the need for 
secondary donor sites and reduce morbidity.This can also result in esthetically-
pleasing results that can be maintained for years. Techniques  such as the Dermal 
Apron Technique (DAT) and the SubperiostealTunneling Technique (SPTI) 
eliminate the need to harvest autogenous soft tissue grafts and are proven to 
augment the hard and soft tissues,which remain stable years after therapy. 
They also increase the thickness of the supracrestal soft tissues,stabilizing bone 
levels and masking the shadows caused by abutments and frameworks. Clinical 
studies validating this techniques, as well as their indications and limitations, 
will be discussed, with an emphasis on private practice,where these procedures 
are performed regularly.

The technique of creating screw-retained, provisional restorations, for the 
periodontist will also be presented. This can enhance case acceptance and grow 
the referral base for periodontists who perform this step. Methodology and use 
of appropriate materials will be presented.

Outline:
1. Discuss the physiologic changes that occur following extractions.
2. Present the rationale for augmentation around immediate and delayed 

implants.
3. Demonstrate two noveltechniques,best-suited for periodontists to 

perform,to enhance lasting, esthetic and healthy outcomes.
4. Present the technique of fabrication screw-retained,provisional 

restorations in the periodontal office.

Friday, August 10, 2018
Dr. Daniel Becker
Procedural Sedation in Dental Practice –  
Essential Principles Revisited
1:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.
4 CEUs
This course will meet the biennium requirements  
for a conscious sedation permit.

Description:  This presentation will highlight essential scientific principles for 
the safe and effective use of moderate sedation in clinical practice. Emphasis 
is placed on drug regimens having proven safety and efficacy in controlling 
procedural apprehension.  Principles of appropriate patient monitoring along 
with the recognition and management of sedation-related complications will 
also be addressed.

Topics:
•	 Sedation in Perspective
•	 Pharmacological considerations
•	 Patient Monitoring 
•	 Complications

Objectives: 
1. Characterize minimal, moderate and deep sedation, and distinguish 

these from general anesthesia.
2. Describe the appropriate use of various drug classes useful for 

providing sedation, including differences in single drug versus multiple 
drug regimens.

3. Describe appropriate monitoring of perfusion, ventilation and 
oxygenation

4. Describe recognition and management of related complications.

FAP

Loews Portofino Bay Hotel  
at Universal Orlando®

Reserve Your Room Today!
3 Room rate: $199.00 per night. 
3	 No resort fee.  Complimentary overnight self-parking for 

registered attendees. 
3	 Discounted parking $12.00 per day for those driving in.
3	 room block expires July 19, 2018.
3	 Call 866-360-7395 – Mention the Florida Association 

of Periodontists. Go to www.floridaperio.org for online 
reservations.

Limited rooms at this rate.

Register and Reserve Early!
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notice of FAP Bylaws Change
According to the Florida Association of Periodontists Bylaws:

CHAPTER VII AMENDMENTS  

These Bylaws may be amended by a two-thirds vote of the members present at any meeting provided the proposed amendment shall have been presented in writing at the 
previous meeting or if copies of the proposed amendment are sent to all members at least sixty, (60) days prior to the meeting. Publishing proposed amendments in the 
Association Newsletter or on the official website shall also serve as proper notice provided proposed amendments are announced at the previous meeting and published sixty 
(60) days prior to the meeting. Website publication of proposed amendments shall be continuous for sixty, (60) days prior to the meeting.

Any amendment may be adopted at any meeting by a unanimous vote of the members present.

The following Florida Dental Association Bylaws proposed amendments will be considered at the FAP Business Meeting, August 11, 2018, held in 
conjunction with the FAP Summer Meeting:

Section 3  Election to Membership

Prospective members must submit an FAP Membership Application application to the Florida Association of Periodontists office. Secretary, on forms supplied 
to them by the Secretary, at least one week prior to the meeting.

Election to membership shall not occur until the prospective member attends a meeting.  Election may occur at the meeting first attended.

The FAP Secretary shall receive a copy of all membership applications prior to each FAP executive Council Meeting for review and present applications to 
the FAP executive Council for consideration.  The FAP executive Council will vote on each application and acceptance to membership is dependent on a 
2/3 majority vote by the FAP executive Council.  if majority vote is not reached, the FAP executive Council must go into executive session.

The FAP Membership shall announce and recognize new members at the FAP Business Meeting.
A three-fourths affirmative vote of all active members present and voting shall be necessary for election to membership.

A recipient of an invitation Those accepted into membership in this Association shall be eligible for the privileges of membership upon payment of initiation fees 
and dues.

Chapter 3  executive Council

 Section 7  Rules of Order  

The rules contained in the American institute of Parliamentarians Standard Code of Parliamentary Procedure Sturgis Standard Code of Parliamentary 
Procedure, Revised shall govern the deliberations of the Executive Council in all cases when they do not conflict with standing rules or with the Constitution and 
Bylaws.

Chapter vi Meetings

Section 4  Rules of Order  

The rules contained in American institute of Parliamentarians Standard Code of Parliamentary Procedure Sturgis Standard Code of Parliamentary Procedures, 
Revised shall govern the deliberations of the Association in all cases where they do not conflict with standing rules or with the Constitution and Bylaws.

Two Organizations you May Want to Join!
Dr. Jessica Stilley-Mallah, FAP Secretary-Treasurer, addressed the membership at the business meeting during this past FAP Winter Meeting. 
She mentioned two organizations FAP Members may want to consider joining.

The Dental Patient Safety Foundation - The DPSF is an independent, multidisciplinary organization whose purpose is to continually 
improve patient safety during dental care. Integral to this mission are the non-partisan data collection and analyses, with subsequent 
reporting, education, and advocacy to all dental professionals. In this endeavor, the creation and ongoing support of a meaningful culture 
of safety will be promoted.  Go to:
www.dentalpatientsafety.org for more information.

Florida Dental Society of Anesthesiology - The Florida Dental Society of Anesthesiology is a component society of the American Dental 
Society of Anesthesiology.  Active membership is open to any licensed Florida dentist who holds either a Pediatric Conscious Sedation 
permit, a Conscious Sedation permit, or a General Anesthesia permit. Associate membership is available to any interested dentist. Associate 
members may participate in all activities of the society, but do not vote on policy issues.  For more info: www.fdsahome.org

http://www.dentalpatientsafety.org
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CODA Directs elimination of “Specialty” Terminology  
Dear CODA Community of Interest:

At its February 2, 2018 meeting, the Commission on Dental Accreditation (CODA) took action to remove the word specialty from 
all CODA documentation, as well as its website, and instead refer to all advanced dental education disciplines as advanced education 
programs. The Commission concluded that a revision to CODA’s terminology was necessary based upon the following reasons:

• The terminology CODA uses is a carryover of the vocabulary used since 1975, when CODA assumed the policies of the Council 
on Dental Education and designated postdoctoral dental education programs as specialty programs, or general dentistry programs, 
based solely on the American Dental Association (ADA) Specialty Recognition Process. This does not reflect the changing 
environment of dental specialty recognition. In particular, over the past fifteen years, numerous state courts have determined 
that restricting specialty advertising to the “ADA Recognized Specialties” is restriction of free speech and restriction of trade. The 
Commission believes that the change in terminology decreases its legal risk in this area.

• The terminology change comports with the scope of the Commission, as recognized by the United States Department of Education 
(USDE), which does not include specific language to distinguish between “advanced” and “advanced specialty” disciplines within 
dentistry. The Commission’s scope of recognition with the USDE is: The accreditation of predoctoral dental education programs 
(leading to the D.D.S. or D.M.D. degree), advanced dental education programs, and allied dental education programs that are 
fully operational or have attained “Initial Accreditation” status, including programs offered via distance education.

• The Commission is aware that there are misconceptions among many in the communities of interest of the role, if any, that the 
Commission plays in regards to specialty recognition. The change in terminology clarifies that the Commission accredits education 
programs, but does not designate which disciplines in dentistry are “specialties.” The Commission’s sole mission is to serve the 
public and profession by developing and implementing accreditation standards that promote and monitor the continuous quality 
and improvement of dental education programs.

At its Winter 2018 meeting, the Commission directed CODA staff to identify all necessary CODA materials to be revised, including 
CODA’s Rules, policies and procedures, Accreditation Standards and supporting documents, and CODA’s website. The Commission 
also directed staff to submit an Action Plan, to include a high-level schedule of all revisions and a strategy for communicating 
the implementation of these revisions to CODA’s Communities of Interest. The Commission will consider this Action Plan at its 
Summer 2018 meeting, to be held August 2–3, 2018. The Commission will continue to keep its communities of interest informed 
of progress made related to these revisions.

For questions about this Plan, please contact Dr. Sherin Tooks, director, Commission on Dental Accreditation, at tookss@ada.org

© 2018 The Commission on Dental Accreditation. All Rights Reserved. Permission is granted to distribute or reprint the CODA alert for educational purposes, including dissemination 
to faculty, staff, and students/residents.

Dr. Rodrigo Romero, FAP President Elect,  
liked the FAP on Facebook…won’t you?



AAP Trustee report

There are several issues to keep your eye on:

1.  The proposed AAP Bylaws changes. Please read about these important changes that are to be voted on during the 
June election period. The proposed changes include ADA membership requirement change for AAP members, 
removing the office of vice-president from being elected to being part of the chain of officer succession, and 
several minor changes to terminology concerning all advanced education programs.

2.  The changes by CODA of terminology concerning all advanced education programs.
3.  The upcoming results of the World Workshop on Periodontal and Peri-Implant Disease Classification.   

These should be published soon in the journal.
4.  Best Evidence Conference on Lasers. These results should also be published soon.
5.  The AAP Annual Meeting in Vancouver, October 27-30, 2018.

Please read the information that comes from the AAP.  Stay informed.  If you should have any questions or concerns, please reach 
out to your Florida District 3 Trustees, Dr. John Russo, office@russoperio.com, or myself.

Respectfully submitted, 
Dr. Robert Churney
drc@churneyperio.com
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Message from the AAP President
Last week, the Commission on Dental Accreditation (CODA) released a statement on an action taken during its Feb. 2, 2018 
meeting. At this meeting, CODA directed that the word “specialty” be removed from all CODA documentation, as well as its 
website, and instead refer to all advanced dental education disciplines as advanced education programs.

Many members have asked for further clarification and guidance on what this means for the specialty of periodontics.

CODA accredits education programs but does not designate which disciplines in dentistry are “specialties.” CODA is charged with 
certifying and maintaining the educational standards for dental education, both pre-doc and post-doc. But CODA does not recognize 
specialties within dentistry. It is possible for an institution to have a CODA-accredited program in an area of advanced dental 
education that is not an ADA-recognized specialty discipline. Examples of this would be CODA-accredited programs in orofacial 
pain and dental anesthesiology.

The Commission needs to remain independent and neutral when it comes to the use of the word “specialty” relative to the dental 
profession and dental education programs under CODA’s accreditation purview. CODA is recognized by the U.S. Department of 
Education (USDE) as an accrediting body and needs to follow USDE policy so as to retain its recognition by that body. This change 
by CODA is meant to limit misconceptions about CODA’s role in specialty recognition. CODA’s sole mission is to serve the public 
and profession by developing and implementing accreditation standards that promote and monitor the continuous quality and 
improvement of dental education programs.

Specialty recognition is a sensitive area for each of us. Since the first successful lawsuit in Florida 10 years ago regarding dental 
specialty advertising, specialty recognition has been in flux. The public has a right to clear and unambiguous information as to the 
training and experience of their health care providers. Your Academy will continue to work tirelessly to maintain the specialty of 
periodontics on your behalf.
 
For more information, please visit the CODA website at ada.org/en/coda.

Sincerely,
Steven Daniel, DDS
President, American Academy of Periodontology

mailto:office@russoperio.com
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Registration form for the 2018 

FAP Summer Meeting Inside.

gold Sponsor:

Silver Sponsors:
TD Bank  •  Zimmer Biomet
Salvin Dental  •  Cain Watters

exhibitors:
AD Surgical

BioHorizons

Biolase

BQ Ergonomics

GlaxoSmithKline

GoldenDent

Karl Schumacher Dental

Keystone Dental

Laschal Surgical

Maxxeus Dental

MIS Implants

Osteogenics Biomedical

Predictable Surgical Technologies 

Prexion, Inc.

Straumann

Thommen Medical

Platinum Speaker Sponsor:

gold Speaker Sponsor:

Thank you to these outstanding exhibitors who attended the 2018 FAP Winter Meeting.  
We thank them for their continued support!

MILLENNIUM
DENTAL TECHNOLOGIES, INC.™

MILLENNIUM®

DENTAL TECHNOLOGIES, INC.



2018 Winter Meeting recap
The 2018 FAP Winter Meeting was held at the Rosen Shingle Creek in Orlando.  On Friday, the AAP Insurance Workshop was attended 
by both dentists and dental team members and later that day, seven residents from the NSU and UF presented at the 13th Annual Senior 
Residents’ Day.  On Saturday, corporate forums were given by Geistlich, Cain Watters and Associates, and Millennium Dental Technologies, 
Inc.  Dr. Sascha Jovanovic then followed with an all-day lecture.  Thank you to Geistlich and Nobel Biocare for sponsoring Dr. Jovanovic.

Dr. Christopher Richardson, AAP Trustee, District III, and Dr. Louis F.  Rubino, Jr., AAP Trustee, District II, both running for AAP 
Secretary/Treasurer, addressed the membership during the FAP Business Meeting Luncheon.  Also at the luncheon, Dr. Robert Churney 
gave the FAP Investiture Oath and presented the 2018-2019 Florida Association of Periodontists Executive Council to the FAP membership:

President: Dr. Patrick Johnson
President Elect: Dr. Rodrigo Romano
Secretary/Treasurer: Dr. Jessica Stilley-Mallah
2nd Year Member at Large: Dr. Walt Colon
1st Year Member at Large: Dr. Roger Robinson
Immediate Past President: Dr. Oscar Morejon

FAP Business Meeting and Luncheon

2018-2019 FAP President,  
Dr. Patrick Johnson addresses  

the membership.

The Residents Luncheon was sponsored by Cain Watters and 
Associates, the AAP, and the FAP. 

Welcome new FAP Members (L-R): Drs. Paul Bivens, Alex Fetner,  
Bernardo Bianco, Lee Cote, and Miguel Jusino-Perez.

Outgoing FAP President,  
Dr. Oscar Morejon presents 
to Dr. Pat Johnson the  
FAP President’s Pin.

There were 126 attendees (periodontists/residents), 
40 dental team members, and 23 exhibitors.



Join PERIO PAC

Florida 
Periodontists  

for Action
R E A s O n s  t O  J O I n

 3 ESTABLISH and Maintain a Strong Presence on the Board of Dentistry
 3 Protect and Promote our Specialty
 3 Create Legislative Contacts Statewide

MEMbERshIP LEvELs
$100 Bronze  •  $250 Silver  •  $500 Gold  •  $1000 Platinum

See Dr. Mark Abdoney or any EC officer for questions.

D O n A t I O n  s L I P
Will this donation be a:    o  Personal Contribution      o  business Contribution

Your Name: ____________________________________________________________________  Phone Number: ________________________

Your Address: __________________________________________________________________

Name on card: _________________________________________________________________  Donation Amount: ______________________

Card billing address (street number & zip code): ______________________________________   o  Visa    o  MasterCard   o  Discover    o  AMEX

Card Number: __________________________________________________________________  Expiration Date: _______ / ________________ 

Signature:  _____________________________________________________________________  CVV Code: _____________________________

Make checks payable to: Florida Periodontists for Action and mail to: 2714 W Azeele St., Tampa FL, 33609



FAP 2018 Summer meeting regiStrAtion Form
August 10-11, 2018  •  Loews Portofino Bay Hotel at Universal®

non-MeMber periodontiSt: 
Join the Fap! Membership dues include  

two meetings per year. 
contact the Fap office for details.

Name _________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Email _________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

City________________________ ______________________________________ State _________________  Zip ___________________________ 

Telephone ____________________________________________________

EARLY REGISTRATION FEES
______  I am a member of the FAP. No fee for Dr. Barry Levin/FAP Business Meeting & Luncheon.

______  I am a retired FAP member: $50.00 registration fee includes Dr. Barry Levin/FAP Business Meeting & Luncheon.

______  Non-member periodontists: $300.00 includes Dr. Barry Levin/FAP Business Meeting & Luncheon. 

______ Guest of FAP Member (Non-Periodontist) $150.00 includes Dr. Barry Levin/FAP Business Meeting & Luncheon

______ YES, I will be attending the FAP Welcome Reception Friday, Aug. 10th, 5:00 p.m. – 6:30 p.m.

FeeS FOr PrOCeDUrAL SeDATiOn LeCTUre

____ YES I am attending Dr. Daniel Becker’s lecture on Friday, August 10th.

FEES:  FAP Member -  $165.00  FAP Member Staff* - $35.00
  Non-Member - $290.00  Non-Member Staff* - $85.00

*Staff is defined as: Dental Assistant, R.D.H., Office Manager, and other support personnel and does not include dentists/periodontists.

List staff below and designation (i.e. dental assistant):

____________________________          ____________________________          ____________________________       
   

Late Registration Fees from August 5-11, 2018 Add $50.00 to above fee schedule.

Special Dietary Requests (for Saturday luncheon):

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Return Registration Form to: 
Florida Association of Periodontists • P.O. Box 7075, Wesley Chapel, Florida 33545

Visa/MasterCard/Discover Accepted – Checks payable to FAP.

Questions: (352) 232-6800 or email: fap@tampabay.rr.com  
Fax: (813) 388-6098

Using a Credit Card? Please provide the following information: 
 

Name on card: _______________________________________________

o  Visa    o  MasterCard   o  Discover 

Card billing address (street number/zip): ___________________________  

Card Number: ________________________________________________

Expiration Date: _______ /________ CVV: _________________________

Signature:  __________________________________________________


